
Respecting Ukraine’s independence,
sovereignty and territorial integrity

UK condemns Russia’s ongoing violation of international law and calls on
Russia to stop arming its proxies and fuelling the conflict in Eastern
Ukraine

Remarks by Ambassador Barbara Woodward at Security Council briefing, 11
February 2021

I would like to start by thanking our briefers. The United Kingdom reiterates
its support for the Minsk agreements and the roadmap they provide for a
peaceful resolution of the conflict in eastern Ukraine, and for French and
German efforts through the Normandy process.

The significant reduction in violence is welcome, but the ceasefire remains
fragile. Russia continues to supply arms and personnel to its proxies. Russia
and its proxies continue to block new entry-exit points along the line of
contact, and the full implementation of plans for disengagement and demining.

We agree that local elections must pave the way for Special Status for
Donbas. Yet Russia will not support the security conditions needed to enable
these elections.

Russia claims it is not a party to the conflict, but it instigated and
continues to fuel the conflict. And innocent civilians suffer because of it.
Nearly 3,500 civilians have died, and 3.4 million are in need of humanitarian
assistance.

We remind Russia of its obligations. It must withdraw its military personnel
and weapons from the territory of Ukraine, cease its support for the armed
formations it backs and stop access restrictions and intimidation of the OSCE
Special Monitoring Mission in areas held by its proxies.

Russia’s only objective is to undermine Ukraine’s sovereignty and territorial
integrity. We urge Russia to match the political will demonstrated by Ukraine
so that real progress can be made.

I reiterate the United Kingdom’s enduring support for Ukraine’s independence,
sovereignty and territorial integrity, within its internationally recognised
borders and territorial waters. The Ukrainian people deserve peace. We will
hold Russia to account for this.
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